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F E B R U A R Y  2 0 1 7  

Meeting: Feb 28th, 2017 @ Legion Golf and Country Club 
Wet Fly ï 6:00 p.m. Meeting ï 7:00 p.m. 

Location Address: 144 West Marine Drive, Everett, WA 98201 

By: Dale McCollum 

Presidentõs Message 

   What did you think of the new meeting location at Legion Golf 

Course? Personally I think the room is great. The food and service 
are fantastic. Iôd love to hear 
from you, call me , email or 

better yet talk to me at the 
next meeting. Looking for 
some feedback on the meet-

ings, Do I need to allow 
more time for dinner, is it to 
rushed for  the officerôs re-

ports? Anything at all you 
can think of that I can do to 
improve the meeting please 

let me know. 

 We still need to fill several activityôs positions. We need an auction 
chair. This is one of the most important chairs in the club. The auc-
tion brings in most of the clubs operating funds. The good news is 
that the auction has a great team in place. While Iôm on the subject of 
the auction itôs never too late to start thinking about what you want to 
donate. Or better you can bring donations to a club meeting or a 
board meeting and we will store it until the auction.  We need a Li-
brarian to manage the clubs CD collection and a chair for the awards 
committee too.  Roughly 1\3 of our members have joined the club in 
the last 5 years. This is great news for the club. If you are like me one 
of the newer members any of these chair positions is a great way to 
get involved and give back to the club. 

 Look for some new dates to be added to the club calendar; The board 
worked out the dates for this yearôs fishing outings. Marina Ball and 
the conservation committee   have cleanup and conservation outings 
planned. If you have an event to be added to please contact Bruce 
Turner.   (continued on next pageé) 
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March 2017  

Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

¦MEETINGS 

General Meeting ï 4th Tuesday of the month, 7 pm (6 pm Wet Fly hr.) Legion Memorial Golf Course restaurant 

Board Meeting ï 1st Tuesday of the month, 6 pm (5 pm dinner) Legion Memorial Golf Course restaurant 

Conservation Committee Meeting ï 3rd Thursday of the month, 6:30 pm Village Restaurant  

Fly Tying Classes 

¶ Mar. 1, 8, 15, 22 

ST Cutoff Conservation 
Meeting 

  Itôs the slow time of year for me. Not a lot of fishing going on. Itôs the time of year I fill 
my fly boxes. Thereôs something special about sitting by the fire at my tying table. It 
doesnôt matter if Iôm tying a dozen of my favorite chironomid or experimenting with an all 
new  pattern. This is just as much a part of fly fishing as being on the water. I was search-
ing the Washington Department of fish and wildlife page and I found it has been updated. 
It now has a search function the lets you search lowland or highland lakes and Marine are-
as by county or species. With a little playing around you can get to topographical maps of 
a lake. A few more clicks and you can get to all sorts of information, You can get species 
emphasis, lake size, elevation, access. One more click and you are at the sports fishing reg-
ulations and seasons page.  Kudos to Washington Fish and Game.  Iôm still at the stage in 
my fly fishing life that exploration is easy and exciting. There are so many great lakes and 
rivers to explore. This is just another tool that Iôm bookmarking. 

  The Lynnwood fly fishing show is coming up February 18/19 at the Lynnwood Conven-
tion Center. I know Iôll be checking that out. Loads of information and all of it well pre-
sented. Find someplace new to explore, target a new species. Try a new lake or a new river. 
Take a kid fishing. 

 Thank you friends,  

 Dale McCollum 

The Presidents Message (continuedé) 

ñFishing in rainy 
conditions may 
make fisherman 
seem crazy to the 
great mass of unim-
aginative people, 
but then few fisher-
men care what they 
think.ò 

 
John Gierach 

Board Mtg 

Winter 
Steelhead 
Outing 

EFFC  
Meeting 



Todd Fuchigami is a Senior 
Guide with Ellensburg Anglers. 
This is one of the best winter 
trout options we have. Join the 
guides from Ellensburg Angler as 
they help you unlock the secrets 
of this often technical fishery. 
They will be covering access, 
equipment, flies and techniques 
to help you put a few fish in the 
net. Todd will also be demon-
strating tying flies for fishing 
Rocky Ford during the Wet Fly 
social hour. 

February Speaker - Fishing Rocky Ford 

by Todd Fuchigami 

By: Bob Lloyd 

9810 Quil Ceda Blvd. 

Tulalip, WA 98271 

1 (360) 474-4880 10223 NE 10th Street  Bellevue, WA 98004  

425-452-9138  

http://www.cabelas.com/
http://www.orvis.com/s/seattle-washington-orvis-retail-store/623?dir_id=41775&group_id=41832&adv=584578&cm_mmc=Orvisbrand-_-Tm-x-stores-us-exact-_-Tm-x-stores-wa-bellevue-x-x-_-orvis%20bellevue&gclid=CjwKEAiA8ee0BRD1l7vV6JHe0zISJADxYItmpUc1xnoDrfuA79Tpo5I4


Dues are delinquent after the January general membership meeting. If a member  has be-

come delinquent in payment of dues, the member shall receive notice of the delinquency. Af-
ter two (2) such notices, the member will be dropped as a member30 days after the last no-
tice. If dues are not paid by end of February their names wonôt be in the calendar.  The fol-

lowing members have not paid:  

 

Membership Dues 
By: Paul Luczyk 

The Fly for the January Fly Tying Contest is 
a òBlue Winged Dunò. Bring or tie up your 
best representative and Good Luck! 

Feb. Fly Tying Contest 

NW YOUTH CONSERVATION AND FLY FISHING ACADEMY 2017 

There is no better opportunity for our girls and boys, 12-16, to learn the sport of fly fishing and the 
merits of conservation. The last full week of June 18-24, 2017. The Academy will be held again at 
The Gwinwood Conference Center on Hicks Lake in Lacey, WA. The applicant must write an es-
say explaining why they would like to attend the Academy and a letter of recommendation is re-
quested from their science teacher, school counselor or responsible person. Deadline for applica-
tions is April 15, 2017. Financial Aid is available. 

Jim Brosio is lining up the Academy instructors and we are very pleased to learn, most of the in-
structors from our 2016 event will be returning. We are very fortunate to have the most amazing, 
talented instructors in conservation, fly tying and casting, from our Pacific NW fly fishing clubs 
and organizations. 

Applications may be downloaded from our website ï www.nwycffa.com or you may contact Jim 

Brosio @ brosioj@q.com, Mike Clancy @ mtclancy39@comcast.net or Tom VanGelder @ 
TVG@comcast.net Our website ï www.nwycffa.com. We also have a Facebook page displaying 

pictures from past events. Mike Clancy, Co-Director, NWYCFFAcademy 

Bob Lloyd 

Mark Minshall 
Jeff Osmundson 
Alex Schirer 

Gena Schirer 
Mike Schutt 
Rod Snyder 

Keith Woodcook 

Wally Crow 

Troy Dennis 
Carlos Ditto 
Alex Dorchak 

Steve Finnegan 
Gary Gaulke 
Chris Grieve 

Carl Johnson 
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With the passing of George McLeod, another page has turned in our Pacific Northwest fly-
fishing history. I personally thank George for reinforcing in me many of the aspects of my 
enthusiasm and efforts to fish as well and as often as possible. 

At age 94 1/2, George patiently demonstrated his methods and shared materials, yet another 
time. Dr. Nancy Messmer was offering a presentation series, demonstrating the tying of 
McLeod flies, including the Skykomish Sunrise, Purple Peril, McLeod Ugly, and Nylon 
Nymph. In her efforts to get it right, she had asked George several times over the years to 
show her his step-by-step process of selecting materials, setting up the tying session, and 
completing the tying of these flies. He kindly and patiently offered teaching sessions and al-
lowed them to be filmed. Now that George has passed on, we study the videos and recall the 
stories he told about each fly and the exacting standards he held for the tying of each fly, es-
pecially the setting of the wings. 

Many fly fishers have successfully tied and fished the Skykomish Sunrise in the last century 
and into the present. Nancy and I have spoken with Georgeôs family and they have consent-
ed to allowing us to solicit examples of the Skykomish Sunrise from tiers around the world 
who have enjoyed tying and fishing with this great classic steelhead fly. When tiers contrib-
ute one of their best flies, we will construct a ñTribute Fly Plateò and displays. They will be 
toured for viewing and exhibited to the public in various venues through time. 

You can find Georgeôs son, Kenneth James McLeod, on YouTube hand tying his ñSteelhead 
Abyssò as an example of the McLeod family contributions to our Northwest steelhead fly-
tying tradition of sharing and innovating. Ken will oversee the project with Nancy and Roy 
and guide the construction of the displays and plans for touring. Ken has started the collec-
tion by contributing a Skykomish Sunrise he tied as well as flies tied by George himself, 
Georgeôs sister, Mary, and Georgeôs grandsons. 

George McLeodôs next birthday (#96) would have been on 22 March. We plan to use 22 
March 2017 as a first due date for contributions to the tribute project.   A group including 
Kenneth James McLeod and others will convene and begin designing and crafting the 
George McLeod Fly Plate Tribute and displays. 

If you wish to participate, please send your Skykomish Sunrise to the George McLeod Trib-
ute Project with a brief description of what this fly and the McLeodôs have meant to your fly
-tying and fishing. Roy and Nancy have volunteered to collect flies and anecdotes and coor-
dinate this project. 

 

George McLeod Fly Plate Tribute 

231 Vista Drive, Sekiu, WA 98381 

For information: Roy Morris and Nancy Messmer able@olypen.com. 360.963.2442 

George McLeod Fly Plate Tribute 
Letter to Fly Tiers and Fly Fishers from Roy Morris 
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The state legislature and the national congress are both in session at present (no 

reference to a Senator from Alabama) and hidden amongst the furor under confirmations and 
school funding are several bills that affect us as outdoor enthusiasts. We canôt allow these 
issues to slip under the radar, so I will bring attention to a few that you may already be 
aware of and provide links that you can use to comment to your representatives or sign peti-
tions, whatever your opinion. In some cases, the Board of Directors may also use a common 
voice for comment, but will not presume to speak for the entire membership without general 
approval. 

¶ Federal issues first. Of primary concern is the current discussion of HR 621: DISPOSAL 
OF EXCESS PUBLIC LANDS ACT. This is sponsored by Jason Caffetz of Utah and 
proposes to turn millions of acres of public land over to state control. This would expose 
these lands for sale to commercial and private interests. States lack the funds to protect 
these vast areas from fire, for pest control and to enforce conservation regulations. Not 
only would this law expose the land to exploitation and environmental abuse, but poten-
tially lock the public out of the very resources we currently enjoy for fishing, hunting, 
camping and all recreational access. You can learn more and sign a petition to oppose this 
legislation at: http://sportsmensaccess.org/ 

¶ In fact, you might want to take a quick look at the congressmanôs website, heôs also try-
ing to subvert the EPA, redefine law enforcement of local lands and terminate the Depart-
ment of Education. https://chaffetz.house.gov/ 

¶ Donôt want to dilute the attention to these bills, but: Do your own research and make up 
your own minds, but here are some actions being taken by the 115th Congress that im-
pact public land access, protection, the environment, and enforcement against corporate 
malfeasance for pollution: 

 HJ Res 44 (Eliminate public input for how public lands should be managed) 
 HJ Res 45 
 HJ Res 46 (Drilling in our national parks without regulation?!!!) 
 HJ Res 47 
 HJ Res 55 
 HJ Res 56 
 HJ Res 59 

¶ Northwest issues next. The state of Oregon, has reneged on the bi state agreement to limit 
gillnetting on the mainstream Columbia River. Gillnetting negates the efforts to protect 
the wild runs of anadromous fish through mark selective fishing. Millions are spent annu-
ally to mark hatchery fish so that wild fish can be released to spawn upriver. This effort is 
wasted through non selective harvest and is funded through your electric bill regardless 
of your interest in salmon recovery. Under the agreement both Washington and Oregon 
agreed to limit non tribal gill netting to side channels which increases the escapement of 
wild fish substantially. This link will take you to the CCA website. From there you can 
research the issue and comment to your legislator.  

 https://www.votervoice.net/CCAPNW/Campaigns/48152/Respond (Continuedé) 

THE SOAPBOX 
By: SSFF Conservation and Political Chair; Don Freeman (courtesy of Mike Clancy) 

http://sportsmensaccess.org/
https://chaffetz.house.gov/
https://www.votervoice.net/CCAPNW/Campaigns/48152/Respond


¶ I have copied a portion of a current CCA action letter which describes an issue that will 
affect your pocketbook directly. I plan to attend the meeting to support my position on 
these matters and will report what I learn: 

  WDFW Fee Increase 

Governor Insleeôs budget request for WDFW proposes large license fee increases for recrea-
tional anglers, as well as a 10 percent fee hike for hunters, to address budget shortfalls and 
avoid program reductions. The recreational fishing fee increase would generate an additional 
$15.1 million in annual revenue for WDFW, while hunters would pay an additional $3.1 mil-
lion. A fee increase on the commercial fishing industry, which includes recreational guides, 
would generate less than $700,000 in new annual revenue. 
 
If adopted, most of the burden would fall on salmon and steelhead anglers. For a Columbia 
River salmon and steelhead angler license fees would increase by 70%. A Puget Sound salm-
on angler would pay nearly 50% more. Sadly, there are other inequities in this proposal. For 
example, the cost for a resident to fish for salmon (saltwater) with a one-day license would 
increase from $11.35 to $24.50 (116% increase), while the license cost for a resident and 
non-resident for a day of salmon fishing on a charter boat would increase from $8.50 to just 
$11.00 (29% increase). 
 
Well, thatôs probably (almost) enough. Ben Dennis made the board aware of an information-
al film by actor Leonardo DeCaprio to be screened in Olympia on March 12 At the Koval 
Center, 600 Sleater Kinney Rd NE from 1-4 pm. This is a ñforum on climate change and ac-
tionò. The donation is $5. 
 
Visit http://www.sierraclub.org/washington/south-sound-group for more detail. 
 
 As always I have selected (an) issue that I believe the club will be interested in, will 
be affected by and which are current. Please let me know of any other topics of interest, and 
give me feedback if I lose my impartiality in this column. I do try to keep my opinions to 
myself, but let me know when I slip. 
 
Don Freeman 
Conservation and Political Chair 

THE SOAPBOX (continuedé) 
By: SSFF Conservation and Political Chair; Don Freeman (courtesy of Mike Clancy) 

Rod Griffin 

509-929-3813 

griffsflyfising@yahoo.com 

Pacific Fly Fishers 
1018 164th Street SE, Ste. A-22 
Mill Creek, Washington 98012 
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 At the General membership meeting we will open the raffle board for a special item sup-
plied by Burke Barker ï a 10 İ foot Outfitter XT Pontoon Boat and a Minn Kota Endura 
electric motor!  The price for each square will be $10.00.   

A GREAT DEAL at a GREAT PRICE! 

We are told this boat and motor have only been used twice by the original owner, a neighbor 
of Burkeôs. 
The entire auction package includes: 

-The Pontoon Boat with rowing frame 
-The Electric Motor having a rating of 38 Lb. thrust 
-A Seat 
-A set of Oars 
-An Electric Motor Battery and Battery Case 
-A Battery & Anchor Mount Assembly for the Pontoon Boat 
-A rudder 
-A pneumatic pump to inflate the boat 
-A set of fins and a fin bag 
-A patch kit 
-A transport wheel 
-All Owners Manuals and Warranty 
Registration cards 

The boat and all of the components 
listed above are stored in my gar-
age in Lake Stevens and are 
available for viewing.  Please 
contact me at either (206) 276-
7057 or gfhenry1947@gmail.com to arrange a date and time. 

Trustee Raffle Board 
By George Henry 
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